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December 29, 2011 

Via Email (JWhelanl@sm.com) and First Oass Mail 

Mr. Joe Whelan 
General Manager 
Waste Management of Hawaii 
92-460 Farrington Highway 
Kapolei, Hawaii 96707 

Subject: Odor from Waimanalo Gulch Landfill 

Dear Mr. Whelan: 

On December 18, 2011, my office received complaints from residents of Kai Lani that the odor from the 
landfill was overwhelming and stronger than usual - to a point where windows could not be left open. 

Please respond with reasons for why this happened and your plan to ensure that it does not recur. 

--~:c~· -~ 
Ken Williams 
Executive Vice President 

Copy to: 
Mayor Peter Carlisle 
Senator Maile Shimabukuro 
Council Chair Nestor R. Garcia 
Kapolei Neighborhood Board 

Attn: Chair Maeda Timson 
Nanakuli Neighborhood Board 

Attn: Chair Patty Teruya 
Department of Environmental Services 

Attn: Tim Steinberger, Director 
Manny Lanuevo, Deputy Director 

Department of Health 
Attn: Janice Okubo 

State Land Use Commission 
Attn: Vladimir Devens 

Department of Land and Natural Resources 
Attn: William Aila 
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